California State University, Long Beach

Faculty Advisory Committee on Technology (FACT)

Tuesday, March 9, 2010

11:00am -12:15pm

Location:  CBA 237 C (Conference Room)
Agenda

1. Agenda approval

2. Approval of Minutes from February 2, 2009

3. Announcements:  Spring Calendar for FACT meetings (Tuesdays 3/9, 4/13, 5/4); Encourage Departments and Colleges to take advantage of ATI Training with Kerri Sorenson MICROSYSTEMS TRAINING SPECIALIST
Department: Info Tech Svcs
Phone: 562 985-5901
Email Address: ksorenso@csulb.edu

4. Continuing Business:

a. Technology Fee recommended language: (Dorothy Ottolia and Lora Stevens Landon) See below for review prior to the meeting.
The FACT Committee understands that there is a continual need for upgrades to technology within the classrooms and common spaces on campus. In order to maintain the most current available resources to the students, a general technology fee may be necessary. However the majority of costs for technology upgrades happen at the department level, within the computer labs and smart classrooms. Therefore, to make certain that funds generated are adequate and provide the necessary upgrades to the students paying the fees, it is most appropriate to charge Lab Fees, to supplement other funding sources (for example Lottery), to cover hardware and software costs related to specific courses. The departments could give a percentage of these fees to the university for the necessary upgrades to common spaces on campus (for example WiFi access).

b. Ad hoc Committee Report:  (Paul Boyd-Batstone, Leslie Kennedy, Carol Perruso-Brown, Gayle Burns) Review of A.S. Curriculum Handbook policy on Modes of Instruction.
5. New Business:

a. University email: (Janet Foster)
b. Review of student email policy draft: (Please review attachment prior to the meeting)
6. News/Reports:

a. ITSS:  Leslie Kennedy

b. OAT:  Don Gardner
